
 

 Respect everyone and their things.  Care for self, others and our world.  Show people tolerance and include them.  
 Be honest and trustworthy by taking responsibility for your actions.  
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PRINCIPAL’S  
POST 
 

Dear Parents and Community Members 
 
Reconnect: Attendance 
Throughout this week a number of students will have 
letters sent home regarding lower than expected 
attendance rates. These letters are being provided to 
inform parents of attendance rates and request a 
reconnection with regular attendance in term 4 and 
beyond. We understand that there have been many 
issues around non-attendance, but with warmer 
weather here and with, COVID and general colds 
hopefully behind us, we would like to see attendance 
rates increase.    
 

 
 
Parent & Student Survey 
As part of our school’s reflection we gather information 
from students and parents about their opinions on 
how our school operates. We have sent an SMS 
message to parents with a link to a short survey that 
we would like all parents to complete.  
All of the data collected from these surveys are viewed 
by the School Board and available in summary to the 
parent community through the school’s Annual Report. 
 
 

Open Night 
Thank you to all the parents, grandparents, older and 
younger siblings and community members that came 
along last Wednesday night to participate in the Open 
Night. Although the weather was a little breezy, it was 
wonderful to see so many visitors in the school 
enjoying the opportunity to view student work and 
chat to staff. Thank you to the P&C for opening the 
uniform shop and selling pizza and cupcakes! 
 

 
 
NAPLAN Reports 
Our Yr 3 & 5 students have had their NAPLAN reports 
sent home recently. These reports provide a 
comparison of how students have performed in 
comparison to other students.  Further information 
from NAPLAN results will be provided to the school in 
coming weeks and these will be reported in our Annual 
Report. 
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FUTURE DATES 
Assembly ESC - POE Fri 23 Sept 
Last Day Term 3 Fri 23 Sept 
  

 



End of Term 
It has certainly been another challenging term and I 
would like to thank staff for their resiliency throughout 
this term. Staff have ensured that learning programs 
have maintained quality and rigour. I would like to 
acknowledge parents and caregivers for your support 
and assistance throughout this term and request your 
ongoing support into next term.  
I hope that everyone can have a relaxing two week 
break and that we can all enjoy some warmer weather.    
  

Jeremy Hadlow 
Principal 

 

VALUES CERTIFICATES  
We congratulate the following students who received 
certificates at Monday’s Mini assembly.  
 

 

 

 

Do Your Best  Honesty & 
Trustworthiness 

PP1 Lindsay  PP1 Ashley 
PP2 Ashton  PP2 Ned 
Rm 1 Lucas  Rm 1 Darcy 
Rm 2 Dustyn  Rm 2 Justin 
Rm 3 Arden  Rm 3 Arden 
Rm 8 Phoebe  Rm 8 Izsabella 
Rm 9 Kaleb  Rm 9 Isabel 
Rm 11 Indi  Rm 11 Sophie 
Rm 19 Nathan  Rm 19 Jameson 
Rm 24 Davie  Rm 24 Brooklyn 
 
 

SECRET CODE 
Somewhere within the text of this newsletter we have 
buried a six-digit code. When you have found the 
code, SMS 0437 619 154 and include your family 
name and the code.  The first correct answer will win a 
$10 canteen credit.  Winners will be announced on our 
Facebook page and receive notification by SMS. With 
regret, prizes are only available to families enrolled at 
our school. 

 

 

SCIENCE WEEK: GLASS-MORE 
THAN MEETS THE EYE 
Recently, students had a lesson centred on glass, with 
marbles as a focus. 
 
We brainstormed an impressive list of glass uses (eg 
telescope, glass eye, fish tank, glass bottomed boats); 
the wonderful properties of glass as a material (eg 
smooth, strong, transparent/see-through); discussed 
how glass can be re-used and recycled; saw how glass 
is made; and how marbles are made. 
 

  
 

  
 

 
 
This was followed by marble activities: playing 
marbles, marble ‘hockey’, creating Lego marble mazes 
and marble painting.  
 
We had lucky winners562481 of a bag of marbles from 
each class: Allegra, Alyson, Christine, Keenan, Dustyn 
and Lola. The overall prize of a glass straw set went to 
Darcy.  
 

It was a great day! 
Mrs Murray 😊 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/SpencerParkPS/reviews/?ref=page_internal


PRINCIPAL’S  
PATTER 
 
 

PBS AWARDS 
Bee voucher winners 
Congratulations to the following students for earning 
the most Bee Vouchers in their class for this week by 
being Friendly, Safe and your best!  Everyone is so 
proud of you: 
 
Room 13 Xavier, Room 14 Djaran, Room 22 Autumn, 
Room 23 Stella, Room 26 Belle   
 
They could choose something exciting from the prize 
box. 
 
Spencer Park Education Support Centre Behaviour 
Expectations 
Each week we have an Expectation of the Week focus. 
This week we focus on: 
 
Be Safe 
I can be safe 

 
 
AUSLAN/Key Word Sign 
Our key word signs support our Expectation of the 
Week: 
I can be safe by only climbing on play equipment. I can 
keep my feet on the ground. 
 

I Safe 

  
 

Feet On 

  
 

Ground 

 
 
 
 
 

CLASSROOM NEWS - SPESC 
Room 14 - Healthy Food Choices 
Room 14 has recently been learning about healthy 
food choices. We made fruit wraps; first, we spread 
cream cheese on our wrap and then we added our 
choice of fruit. They were delicious! 
 

  
 

 
  
 
Scitech Incursion 
Our students enjoyed participating in the Scitech 
Science Program recently which included Mix and 
Make Shows and Workshops.  From the kitchen to the 
bathroom, students explored what happens when we 
combine different things -both following a recipe and 
making up some of their own. 
 

  



  
 
TERM 4 SWIMMING - SPESC 
In-term swimming lessons will be held in the mornings 
of weeks 3 and 4 of Term 4.  Permission forms will be 
sent home early next term and the cost for 10 lessons 
is $40. 
 
This year, due to unforeseen circumstances (the initial 
camp school closing and a change of date), some year 
6 students who are attending camp and transition will 
either not access swimming lessons or have a modified 
swimming program. The school will contact the 
impacted year 6 families personally. 
 
KINDY/PP MUD KITCHEN 
The Albany Men’s Shed has kindly built a mud kitchen 
for our Kindy & Pre-Primary play area. The timber was 
donated by Rogan Coffey from Suggs and the project 
was organised by the Albany Community Foundation 
who also donated the utensils. The students from 
Room 23 soon got busy “cooking”. 
 

 
 

 
 

Rebecca Wheatley 
Principal 

 

 
 
 
 

WHAT’S NEWS! 
It’s always great to see our students excelling at school 
and in the community.  Does your child participate in a 
community club or group or joined in a special 
event?  We’d love to celebrate this with you … why not 
share your snaps?  Email your photos to 
spencerpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au along with a brief 
description and we’ll publish it in our next newsletter.  
Already shared on Facebook?  Why not make your 
post public and tag us @SpencerParkPS?   
 
 

CHAPLAIN’S  
CHAT 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 
As we approach the end of term, I hope this finds you 
all well.   
 
Over the past week or so I’ve been thinking about the 
passing of our Queen, as many aspects of her life have 
been revisited. 
 
Something new I had not heard before was Queen 
Elizabeth’s first broadcast, a speech on the radio given 
in wartime as a fifteen year old princess.  I found it 
amazing to ponder how this would have helped the 
people, including younger ones, at this difficult time.  I 
was particularly taken by the phrase “…we children at 
home are full of cheerfulness and courage…”  I felt this 
to be so uplifting.  Those words might also describe 
how our Queen conducted herself throughout her life; 
with that same cheerfulness and courage.  What a 
wonderful example. 
 
I hope these words might bring some encouragement 
to you all, as they have done to me.  Wishing you a 
very happy and safe holiday! 
 

Kind regards, 
Jennifer Hunt 

 
 

 
 
Applications for your child to be involved in 
Kindergarten (children turning 4 by 30 June 2023) and 
Pre-Primary (children turning 5 by 30 June 2023) are 
now being taken at our school office. If your child is 
entering our school for the first time their birth 
certificate and immunisation certificate from the 
Australian Children’s Immunisation Registry will be 
required. 

6821 3000 

mailto:spencerpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily 
endorsed by the school. We provide this space for 
community groups to advertise to the school community. 
It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers 
for their child. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


